
ANNUAL MEETING REPORT 2019 

The Criminal Law Committee of the Lycoming County Bar met on 
two occasions on during 2019. 

The first meeting was held on March 28, 2019. During that meeting, 

there were discussions concerning issues with bail, pretrial conferences, 
discovery, as well as Brady/Giglio issues. EJ Rymsza drafted a proposed 
pretrial order regarding Brady issues. The proposed order was submitted 

to the Court of Common Pleas for review. 

A second meeting was held December 13, 2019. At that meeting 
District Elect, Ryan Gardner, was present and give the Committee a brief 

overview of office policies that will change beginning in 2020. 

The Committee looks forward to working with Mr. Gardner in an 

effort to reduce the criminal trial backlog that currently exists. 


